
It was wonderful to see so many of you at our annual share-

holder informational meeting in Cordova on November 13.  

Thank you Shareholder Advisory Committee for the great 

idea of a half-hour òmeet and greetó period prior to the start 

of the meeting.  It was a hit with the shareholders and weõll 

be sure to include a similar meet and greet period for the Seattle shareholder informational 

meeting in January.  Thanks also to the Cordova Ikumat Dance Group for an excellent perfor-

mance at the start of the meeting.   Although we are a for profit corporation, we recognize and 

proudly celebrate our cultural heritage.   

The shareholder informational meetings are very important for the Eyak Corporationõs board, 

management, and shareholders.  The meetings provide shareholders and descendants living out-

side Anchorage an opportunity to meet in-person with the board and management and to re-

main up-to-date on the corporationõs activities. In addition, the meetings provide us with a plat-

form to hear first-hand (and always heart-felt) feedback from our most valuable asset, our 

shareholders.   
 
We were very pleased with the number of attendees at the Cordova shareholder informational 

meeting and support for the corporation.  We greatly appreciate your questions and your rec-

ommendations.  We recognize there are, and will always be, opportunities for improvement.    
 
We hope to see many more of you at our upcoming events over the next several months, in-

cluding:  
 

¶ A Christmas potluck in our Anchorage office for shareholders, family and staff from 2-4 

p.m. on Friday, December 11 ;   
 

¶ The Seattle shareholder informational meeting at the Doubletree Hilton (near SeaTac air-

port) on Saturday, January 23 , from 4-6 p.m. (doors opening at 3:30 p.m. for a òmeet 

and greetó period); and   
 

¶ The Annual Meeting of Shareholders in Anchorage on Saturday, May 7  at the Embassy 

Suites Anchorage.   
 
We encourage you to attend as many of these events as possible.  We want to visit with you, 

discuss the corporation with you and provide a comfortable, convenient way for you to visit 

with your extended Eyak family and friends.   We wish each and every one of you a safe and 

enjoyable holiday season.  

 

                            Rod Worl           Nancy Barnes 

                  Chief Executive Officer             President 
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Rhonda Kelley 

  
 

 Message from the Board of Directors  

 

 

Dear Shareholders,  
 
On November 13, the Board held our quarterly face-to-face meeting in Cordova.  We schedule the Cordova 

Board and shareholder informational meetings to tie in with Native Village of Eyakõs annual Sobriety Celebra-

tion and Veterans Memorial Potlatch.  Our Land Committee also met in-person while the Board was in Cor-

dova.   

 

As usual, we had a full plate for the Board meeting.  Among other things, the Board:  
 

¶ Approved an Operating Agreement for our wholly-owned subsidiary Radio Bay, LLC; 

¶ Approved the organization of a new wholly-owned subsidiary Resources71, LLC; 

¶ Approved the TEC Business and Investment Strategy, as recommended by the Finance/Investment 

 Committee; 

 

¶ Engaged in extensive discussion with management on TECõs general and administrative expenses and 

 return on equity;  

¶ Approved a revised charter for the Audit Committee;  

¶ Approved the following recommendations from the Shareholder Advisory Committee: 

 
ß That the ònext threeó eldest original male and female shareholders (as of December 31, 2015) be 

recognized in the 2015 Annual Report; 

ß     A òmeet and greetó period half-hour prior to the start of shareholder informational meetings; and 
 

ß     That TECõs December shareholder newsletter include an announcement for shareholders to 
        recommend candidates for Shareholder of the Year and Young Shareholder/Descendant of               
        the Year;  
 

¶ Received updates from the following committees: Audit; Communications; Descendant Issues; Dona-

tions; Finance/Investment; Governance; and Land; and   

¶ Received an update on The Eyak Foundation. 

 

In addition, the Board appointed shareholder Matt McDaniel to the Eyak Permanent Settlement Trust Com-

mittee.  We applaud Mattõs willingness to volunteer his services for the benefit of TECõs shareholders, who 

are the beneficiaries of the Settlement Trust. 

 

On a final note, we are pleased that the corporation is able to provide a dividend of $11.11 per share that will 

be mailed out (or direct-deposited) on December 10, in time for the holiday season. We wish everyone a safe 

and happy Holiday Season.   
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Veteran Spotlight -  Larry Gordaoff, by Jerry OõBrien Jr. 
 

Larry Gordaoff was born in Cordova in 1950, to Mary and 

George Gordaoff. He was drafted into the U.S Army on Septem-

ber 14, 1969, when he was 19 years old. He served his country 

from 1969 to 1971 as a soldier of the 77th Engineers Transporta-

tion Unit at Fort Eustis.  Larry served as a Marine Engineer and a 

Diesel Training Instructor. 

 
Because Larryõs brother Alex had served in Vietnam, the government prohibited Larry from serving overseas. 

While serving state-side, Larry was an Army Instructor managing Diesel Training at Fort Eustis, Virginia. Larry 

was also stationed at Fort Belvoir.  

 
Larry recalled losing one of his friends from Cordova, Mike Banta. Mike was killed in action by a sniper, just 

three days before his 21st birthday. These are the subjects that are hard to discuss, but is good to know that 

our fallen brethren live on in the memories of their brothers. Fallen but not forgotten! 

 
Larry enjoyed traveling to the Smithsonian Institute in Washington, DC and the National Cemetery during his 

liberty from base. He also enjoyed visiting other historical sites as well. While these new sites were exciting 

new experiences, Larry missed home at times too. Larry commented that what he missed the most from home 

was the fish! At the end of his service he headed back to Cordova and worked as a crewman. He also worked 

on the pipeline and as a Marine Engineer with Crowley Marine. 

 
Larry has served in the American Legion for twenty years at Post #1 in Anchorage and #8 in Cordova. He has 

also recently started the Alaska Veterans Group in 2012. This organization is looking to manage a hand-up as 

compared to a hand-out. Larry has also worked with local and state government officials toward a proposed 

new license plate showcasing the Bronze Star. Larryõs hobbies include model ship making and playing the guitar. 

Larry also desired to have this saying in his article: 

 
 òIf you can read this thank a teacher. If you can read this in English thank a Vet.ó 

About the Veteran Spotlight  
This is a continuation of several Veteran Spotlights to express appreciation for our shareholder veterans who 

bravely served our country.  The Board of Directors has authorized Jerry OõBrien Jr., a veteran Marine, to 

take the lead on spotlighting our veteran shareholders.    

*************************************************************************************************  

Larry Gordaoff 



Eyak Website & FaceBook 
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Sharing the Corporation with the Next Generation  

              By Rikki Addy  
 

I am not an original shareholder, but I am a proud second-generation (descendant) 

shareholder.  The Alaska Native Claims Settlement Act (ANCSA) is now approach-

ing 44 years old and our original shareholder pool is aging gracefully. It is important 

for the next generation of shareholders to start getting involved with our corpora-

tion in order to continue moving forward, to grow, and to fulfill our mission of re-

turning financial benefits to present and future shareholders through the develop-

ment of economic opportunities and growth of our assets while protecting the own-

ership of our ANCSA lands and Native cultural heritage. 

 

But how does one go about getting involved in our corporation? Getting involved can feel overwhelming to 

our descendants and younger shareholders, but there are many ways to start the process. In my experience, a 

great way to start is through education. The education can be done formally through a degree program at a 

college or university, or it can be informal, through reading articles/books and studying the many areas that 

affect our corporationõs daily operations. Some recommended topics include: the history of ANCSA, the gov-

ernment contracting industry (with special focus on the Small Business Administrationõs 8(a) Program), cur-

rent issues affecting Alaska Native Corporations and the Native community, and other business news in gen-

eral. A simple Internet search can provide numerous resources on all of these topics, but this shareholder 

newsletter is also a great resource to share with descendants who want to learn more about TECõs current 

events.  

 

Another way to get involved with our corporation is by attending the annual meeting of the shareholders, 

informational meetings, and other corporate and community events. 

Elders, grandparents, parents, aunts, and uncles, please encourage our 

youth to attend these events with you, where our culture and corpo-

rate information can be shared face-to-face. Not only will those who 

attend learn about our corporation, but they will also help preserve 

our community by developing relationships with each other. Our cor-

poration belongs to all of us, and there is no better way to grow a 

sense of passion than to realize that what happens to our corporation 

doesnõt just affect one of us, it affects all of us.  

Rikki Addy 

Melody Caudill & Turtle 





https://www.gotomeet.me/emaanunglua
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